

3149 N Maranatha Ln #8
Springfield, MO 65803
Phone: 417-569-4373
Email: sos4souls7@sbcglobal.me
Web: billhathawayministries.org

To God be the glory!

SOS SOULWINNING

PRECIOUS MEMORIES SUPPORT MINISTRY

AIITHOR "UNAS MADIO ININIS I R AIITHOR "UNO MORE TEARS

JULY 2012

Dear Pastors, Missionaries & Friends:

Greetings in the wonderful Name of our Lord and Saviour:

DR. BILL HATHAWAY

June was a month with many blessings. The ministry to the Japanese on both sides of the ocean continues to flourish with souls being converted and their names written in the "Lamb's Book of Life." God continues to bless me with good health and the ability to keep serving Him. I will continue doing so until the trumpet sounds and Jesus comes for all of us, or He decides it's time for me to join that cloud of witnesses



in Heaven. At 81, I feel like I did when I was 33, but these aches and pains I get every so often brings me back to reality.

The picture is of Mayumi Sekiya. Mayumi has been an extremely faithful member and worker in our Japanese ministry. She graduated Magna Cum Laude and was awarded the Lydia Award which is awarded to one female student who showed exceptional academic achievements and demonstrated extreme faithfulness to the church and the various ministries. She just graduated with a Master's of Arts degree in Biblical Counseling. This is her second master's degree. Her first one was a Master of Arts in Church Ministries. By the time you get this, she will be in Hawaii to do a year's intern in Biblical Counseling. To support herself, she will also be teaching the 5th grade at the Lanakila Baptist School, a ministry of Lanakila Baptist Church. She definitely needs your prayers. I, for one, hate to lose her, but this is a great stepping stone to her future ministry.

Within the next year I believe the Lord would have me go on another mission trip to Japan. On my last trip, I preached 30 times in 30 days. This time, I would like to spend at least 2 days in each church I visit. My purpose will be to encourage the pastors and preach a challenging message to encourage the people to stay faithful in these last days. I believe we are definitely in the last days and what we do for our Lord, we must do now. With that in mind, already I have \$1,500 promised for this mission trip from one church. For this trip, I figure I will need about \$6,000. Most of you know me, so I am appealing to you to help with this trip. It's in no way a pleasure trip or a sight-seeing trip. I've seen most of Japan and my only purpose is to visit the churches we started and the churches started by those churches, much like the Apostle Paul did on his missionary journeys. Let me hear from you.

Our Japanese ministry here continues to be blessed of the Lord. The young man (Hiroshi Inaba) who surrendered to preach a couple months ago, continues to develop his preaching and teaching skills. Please remember to pray for him also.

God bless you,

Bill

TWO IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENTS

(1) My life story will be aired on UNSHACKLED the weeks of August 12th through the 25th. Check with your local radio stations for exact times.

(2) A 4th video of me preaching for Dr. R.L. Hymers Jr. in L.A. this past Easter is now on my website.